
Principal  Sir’s  Message 
          Date: 29.03.2020 

Dear students, teachers & parents,  

Sitting with my note pad, I could not resist my feelings to write something for all of you. It 

may be bit lengthy but request to read and work on it.  

We all are experiencing such unusual situation that we have neither seen/ witnessed nor 

heard or read before due to the lock down of our country for our survival. One thing is very 

encouraging in this pandemic that in most of our families, all members must be doing their 

day to day work together, sitting together all the times and exchanging their views together.  

I request all parents that such forceful situation should be utilised to understand your child, 

to think over their dreams, likes and dislikes, to spend quality time with all the family 

member specifically with your children. Please sit together, play together and help them to 

fruitfully utilise the online activities going on by the teachers of the school to engage the 

children.  

The children are free from chalked out time table of the school, tuition, playground, any 

time bound coaching or any pressure from any sources. They should be encouraged to do 

some creative work as per their interest. A few suggestions are proposed bellow.  

1) Writing stories on the present situation.  

2) Experience at home with the parents in lockdown period.  

3) Reporting on CORONA as per the TV program.  

4) Analysis on the steps taken by India and other countries.  

I have seen so many students in our school, who are good in dance, comedy, anchoring, 

writing poems/essays, speech, preparing video clips, singing etc.  

5) Try to compose a song, write a poem, a short play, a stand up comedy script, have some 

video with quality time with your family, sketch a painting of your choice to give good 

message etc etc.  

6) Share your write up, painting, song, lyrics, video clips, any hands on project of science/ 

any subject of your interest or any creative work with your Class teachers . Good message, 

video or any creative work of students will be circulated among all the students through 

school app / website. Some will be published in next issue school magazine.  

7) It is enlightening to see that most of our teachers are struggling and trying to adopt the 

new technology to keep themselves connected with their students. This is also a rare 

opportunity for them to make them update and prepare themselves for upcoming unknown 

challenges. They must try at their own level to create some new knowledge, new memories, 

to experience some new skills and encourage the children to become more creative.  

Let all of us think and try together to convert this crisis to a rare opportunity for 

development of our children for a better world tomorrow.  

Let  God bless all of us.  

 

Principal 


